## HOLME VALLEY PARISH COUNCIL



The Civic Hall Huddersfield Road Holmfirth HD9 3AS

Saturday 10<sup>th</sup> September 2022

His Majesty King Charles III C/O Sir Clive Alderton KCVO Principal Private Secretary Buckingham Palace London SW1A 1AA

Your Majesty

I write on behalf of the Holme Valley Parish Council on the occasion of the sad loss of your dearest mother and our Most Gracious Sovereign, Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.

The Union flag outside Holmfirth Civic Hall is being flown at half-mast and a Book of Condolence has been opened for each individual to record their own special memories and thoughts on this most sorrowful occasion.

The Council and Your most humble citizens here in the Holme Valley note the gracious life of service she dedicated to Her people. Hers was truly a most remarkable reign and the thoughts of Your people of the Holme Valley are with Your Gracious Majesty as You and the Royal Family mourn Her loss.

Yesterday, it was so moving to watch the broadcast of your Gracious Majesty shaking hands with the crowds waiting outside Buckingham Palace and to hear your address to the Nation. May God strengthen You and support You throughout Your reign.

Your most obedient servant

Cllr Jason Brook Chairman

Holme Valley Parish Council

Clerk to the Council: Mrs Jen McIntosh clerk@holmevalleyparishcouncil.gov.uk

Deputy Clerk to the Council: Richard McGill deputyclerk@holmevalleyparishcouncil.gov.uk

Phone No: 01484 687460